

Black- Youth

Blue- Adult

May LEC Minutes

Secretary's Report (Luke Cihak)

Membership (Lee Faden)

Pay dues especially if your part of the LEC

1493 members registered so far this year. Alphabetized all the medicals received over the past 2 weekends, and have begun pulling the medicals for the upcoming conclave and making sure they are valid (less than one year from the date of the conclave)

Communication (Alex Cross)

Pictures and video from the Spring service 2 weekend will be up on the website and you tube soon. Software update is in progress.

Treasure's Report (Ethan Lewis)

Property sales were high. Hats are selling out. Sold out of dinner flap.

Vice Chief of Program's Report (Jeromy Hafer)

Weekend went well, but Jeromy reported that the games could have been a little better organized and theme related. It was difficult to manage without the Fellowship and Events chairmen. Received many compliments on the food selection.

Inductions (Seth Arinsberg)

14 brotherhood 60 Ordeal, great job emats.

Also felt the weekend went well with regards to inductions. 60 ordeal candidates slept out at the falls on Friday night. The Emats and field advisers did a great job, and set up a plant to follow up with the members of the clans they worked with. 14 Brotherhood sealed their bonds.

Vigil (Tim Reppert)

On May 15th a group gathered at Delmont Scout camp to select sites for the Vigils since we have not held a vigil weekend at Musser sin 2004. Clean out of sites have begun.

AIA (Pat Lewis)

Thanks to all the ceremony guys that pulled together a good weekend. Creating team for Conclave.

Ceremonies went well over the weekend. Almost had all ceremonies outside before the rain.

Fellowship Committee Report (Pat Cambell)

SSI Survey response handed out. Start, Stop and Continue

Youth are looking into making changes to the evaluation forms to be better useful for future weekends. It was a little challenging without the Fellowship and Events chairman. The SS1 results are in and being reported to the youth. Youth will also be discussing and deciding on themes for future weekends this year. More detailed discussions took place during the Start-Stop-Continue session.

Service (Kevin Rossi)

Vice Chief of Administration's Report (Josh Sirken)

Lodge Operations (Spencer Hesperheide)

Opened up Officer Nominations. Awards nomination forms available.

Elections are open, and Spencer is handling them without any problems.

Unit Elections (Tom Tryon)

93% done, 13 elections still outstanding. 389 elections so far.

25 unites were updated over the weekend.

OA Troops Reps (Aidan Cambell)

Not enough troop work paper-work, please give in any outstanding forms. Thinking about a training day.

Chairman is engaged in getting the word out to have a troop rep in every troop.

Camp Promotions (Chris Brenner)

Group is working on a putting together a committee of OA members, district roundtable people, and other leaders to start camp promotion blitz to all troops in the Fall. Not getting much help from camp promotions chairman.

Vice Chief of Chapter's Report (Matthew Lepore)

After reports were complete, he reminded the chapter advisers to use the \$50 budgeted for chapter activities.

Baden Powell

3 troops reps present at meeting, planning BBQ for district.

Conestoga

Discussed meeting at SkyZone

Continental

(No Report)

Constellation

General Nash

10 people at Service Weekend, next meeting is Picnic.

Lafayette

33 people attended last service weekend, last Unit Election tomorrow, discussed E-mat Program at meeting

Minqaus

Northern

Discussed ideas for a Chapter, working on getting more Troop Rep Papers

Roosevelt

41 attended Service Weekend, Bowling Party on May 15, discussed E-Mat. Annouced Powel in the Park. Chapter Camping Trip, Service day June 4th at Fort Mifflin.

Triune

(No Report)

Washington

Discussed more ways to raise attendance

New Business

- Opened Nominations

- Secretary – Brendan Calvert
- Treasurer- N/A
- Admin- Aidan Campbell
- Program- Sean Plunkett
- Chapter- N/A
- Chief- N/A
- Musser 100th Flap was presented and approved
- Property Survey.
- LEC Get together idea on June 14th presented and approved.
- PRISM updated two vans will be taken up PRISM is on June 6th. Meeting at the council office on 9:00.
- OA coordinator position hired.
- Moon Bounce Discussion
- Turtle Bracelets

Start

- A lot of discussion about the new ordeal candidates eating with their chapters or together as new ordeal members. Possible solution could be officers and senior advisers sitting with the new ordeal members during dinner sparking conversations with them.
- Possibly splitting out ordeal check-in at Resica, similar to how it is done at Hart.
- Flag ceremony on Saturday evening was horrifying. Let's take what happened back to our troops and use it as a teaching moment.
- Add a committee's round robin during the chapters corners to explain what each committee does.
- Add a position explanation when asking for nominations for the positions.
- Looking into a go pro to take multiple pictures sequentially at a project on the weekend.

Stop

- N/A

Continue

- Food was great. Continue testing new ideas.
- Bag lunch was a great idea.
- Water and drinks at the work sites.

End Time: 9:00